
Senate Judiciary Committee 

HB 1272 

Chairman Larson and Committee Members, I urge a strong YES vote on HB 1272,  

 

 

Gun Control Nullification 

House Bill No. 1272 (HB 1272) is sponsored by nine representatives. The 

House passed the bill, 69-23, on February 17. 

If passed, HB 1272 would exempt – from all federal laws or regulations – any “personal 

firearm, firearm accessory, or ammunition” that is “manufactured commercially or 
privately in the state and which remains within the state.” 

This is important because the U.S. Constitution’s Commerce Clause (Article I, Section 8, 
Clause 3) does not apply to commerce that remains inside a single state. HB 1272, if 

passed, would go a long way toward nullifying the federal government’s overreach via 
its blatant disregard of this constitutional provision. 

Thank You  

Gordon Greenstein 

US Navy (Veteran) 

US Army (Retired) 

 

 

https://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/67-2021/documents/21-0477-01000.pdf
https://www.legis.nd.gov/assembly/67-2021/bill-actions/ba1272.html
https://www.thedickinsonpress.com/news/government-and-politics/6893755-North-Dakota-House-passes-Second-Amendment-sanctuary-bill
https://jbs.org/constitution/#Section_8
https://jbs.org/constitution/#Section_8

